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THE 50% LAW AND THE FACULTY OBLIGATION NUMBER: 
AN UPDATED PROPOSAL 

 
Preamble 
 
The Workgroup on CCC Regulations originally presented “The 50% Law and the 
Faculty Obligation Number: A Proposal” at the March 17, 2016, Consultation 
Council. The original proposal focused on the Faculty Obligation Number (FON) and 
the 50% Law, delivering 
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activity with a greater appreciation for 
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http://californiacommunitycolleges.cccco.edu/Portals/0/Reports/workgroup_75_25_proposal.pdf
http://californiacommunitycolleges.cccco.edu/Portals/0/Reports/workgroup_75_25_proposal.pdf
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Since the creation of this system of tracking and enforcement, there has been little or 
no progress in the percentage of instruction provided by full-time faculty in the 
California Community Colleges. In fact, the percentage has actually decreased rather 
than increased, with the system slipping to about 55% following the recent Great 
Recession. The FON mechanism, rather than encouraging the system to make progress 
toward 75%, has itself become the focus for most colleges, disconnected from the 75% 
Goal. 
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Workgroup Further Steps 
 
Definition of instructional expenses and a process for promoting full-time faculty 
hiring were the focus from the initial discussions of the workgroup and are outlined in 
this report. While the workgroup reached consensus on these matters, all members 
recognize that the consensus will not be complete until further details are defined and 
the process on both issues is completed. 
 

1. The workgroup therefore intends to continue meeting in order to review 
data and develop the specific percentage of the general fund budget that will 
constitute the minimum for instructional expenses under the revised 
formula for Education Code Section 84362, previously referred to as the 
50% Law. 
 

2. The workgroup also recognizes that revision of the 50% Law and 
establishment of a process that demonstrates commitment to progress 
toward the 75% Goal for full-time faculty are dependent on one another. 
Both revisions must be pursued in conjunction with one another, with the 
requirement of a full commitment of system partners to both revisions 
before either takes place. 
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